
Business Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

October 4, 2017 – 4:00 pm 

Springboro High School Library 
 

Attendees: 

Stakeholders: 

Cathy Bishop-Clark, Matt Clark, Thomas Kramer, Tim Lofton, Chris Pozzuto, Damon Morris, 

and Randy Watkins. 

Springboro Staff and Board: 

Charles Anderson, Andrea Cook, Terrah Floyd, Dan Gudz, Scott Marshall, Ashley McGuire, 

John Pennell, Dan Schroer, and Chuck Wiggins. 

 

The meeting began with a presentation about the School Report Card: 

Andrea Cook, John Pennell, and Chuck Wiggins gave a presentation about the most recent 

Report Card scores. There were a few questions during the presentation. I have attached the 

actual presentation for your review. If you have any questions, please let me know. 

 

The meeting continued with a presentation about the School Levy: 

Dan Schroer and Terrah Floyd gave the facts about the Levy. This is a substitute continuing 

Levy. There were some questions and comments concerning the Levy and the promotion of the 

details. The comments and questions were all very positive. There was a suggestion to reach out 

to local builders and real estate agents. For more detailed information please visit: 

www.keepspringborostrong.org 

If you have any questions, please send me an email or call me. If there is a group that we can 

speak to, please let me know and we will reach out. 

 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, December 13, 2017 at 4:00 pm – Location TBD 

 

 

 

http://www.keepspringborostrong.org/

